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Volunteers needed for Nov. 18 Coleman Creek clean-up 
By Tracy Courage
U of A System Division of Agriculture 
Fast Facts:
· Clean-up starts at 3 p.m. Nov. 18
· Two starting locations: Cooperative Extension Service state office, 2301. S. University Ave., or UA Little Rock parking deck bridge
· Clean-up events part of sustainability efforts

(255 words)
(Newsrooms, with additional file art of the Earth Day Coleman Creek Cleanup event in April at https://flic.kr/s/aHsmVtvgtH.) 
LITTLE ROCK — Coleman Creek is home to plentiful Arkansas native wildlife that thrive in its waters and surrounding watershed. Unfortunately, the creek is also home to tires, electronics, plastic packaging and other trash that pollutes the water.
Keeping a mile-long section of the creek free of such debris is an ongoing effort by the University of Arkansas System Division of Agriculture and UA Little Rock. Coleman Creek flows along and through the shared campuses, which host twice-a-year clean-ups. The efforts are part of Keep Arkansas Beautiful and the Arkansas Watershed Stewardship program, which encourages and assists Arkansans in improving watersheds and water quality. 

The next Coleman Creek Clean-up is Nov. 18, and volunteers are needed. 
“We are hoping for a great volunteer turn-out like we had in the spring on Earth Day,” said John Pennington, extension water quality educator for the Division of Agriculture. “Protecting our natural resources is an ongoing effort, and our efforts ultimately affect the quality of our water resources.”
Coleman Creek is a tributary of Fourche Creek, which flows into the Arkansas River, the Mississippi River and ultimately the Gulf of Mexico.
Want to join the effort?
Volunteers can join the clean-up effort beginning at 3 p.m. at either of two start locations: the Cooperative Extension Service state office parking lot, 2301 S. University Ave., or at the UA Little Rock parking deck bridge by Lot 12. Volunteers should wear clothes for walking in the woods and along the creek bank. 
Need more information?
Contact John Pennington at jpennington@uada.edu or 870-329-7009.
To learn about extension programs in Arkansas, contact your local Cooperative Extension Service agent or visit www.uaex.uada.edu. Follow us on Twitter and Instagram at @AR_Extension. 
About the Division of Agriculture 

The University of Arkansas System Division of Agriculture’s mission is to strengthen agriculture, communities, and families by connecting trusted research to the adoption of best practices. Through the Agricultural Experiment Station and the Cooperative Extension Service, the Division of Agriculture conducts research and extension work within the nation’s historic land grant education system.  

The Division of Agriculture is one of 20 entities within the University of Arkansas System. It has offices in all 75 counties in Arkansas and faculty on five system campuses.   

The University of Arkansas System Division of Agriculture offers all its Extension and Research programs to all eligible persons without regard to race, color, sex, gender identity, sexual orientation, national origin, religion, age, disability, marital or veteran status, genetic information, or any other legally protected status, and is an Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer.
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